COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL     
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE TREE INN COLWINSTON ON TUESDAY DECEMBER 14th 2016 AT 7.30pm 
1. ATTENDANCE

Cllrs:     

G Bates (Chair)




E H Lewis (Vice)




C Roach 

T Cook
H Maclehose
P Graham -Woollard 
Others:                 
Joanna Howell (Clerk) 
County Cllr R Thomas
Apologies:       
W Bellin
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:  
None

3. PUBLIC SESSION AND MATTERS ARISING 
There was one member of the public present who wished to update the Council regarding his complaint to the VoG re the water treatment works site. He was pleased to report that he had very quickly had a visit from an enforcement officer who was going to look into the matter. 
4. CONSIDERATION OF POLICE MATTERS 
PCSO Angela Stone, the new PCSO had sent her apologies.  She had reported to the Clerk that there had been no crimes in the village since the last meeting.
Cllr Lewis reported that the Speed Van had been parked at the Chinese restaurant without any lights on in the evening.  There was a short discussion about this. 

5. CONSIDERATION OF COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORTS 
County Councillor Ray Thomas had no general VoG Council business to discuss as he had the Council meeting the following evening.  There was a short discussion about budgets. 
6. Feedback on meeting between Cllr Bates and Rob Thomas (VoG MD) from Cllr Bates including update from Marcus Goldsworthy, Justina Moss and Gwyn Teague

Cllr Bates confirmed the meeting had gone ahead and had been quite affable.  There had been a discussion about the lack of communication from the VoG to Community Councils and about the fact that the VoG had publicised standards of service that they were regularly not complying with.  He confirmed that emails should be responded to within 5 working days and letters within 10 working days.  The Chair had explained that this Council understood that full answers to queries could not always be received within 5 days, but that the Council would at least expect an acknowledgment and some information on who was dealing with the matter and roughly when an answer would be received.   Mr Thomas had  suggested that the Clerk ring the directors of departments for responses, the Clerk explained she had the key numbers however due to their position the heads were often not available by phone. 
The Chair referred to the previously circulated memo he had sent to Mr Rob Thomas after the meeting along with an appendices of examples.  He also ran through a number of memos he had received from some of the directors with specifics on a number of queries that this Council had made.  These included:-

· Footpath 13 – The continued obstruction, the alternative route and any realistic legal remedy.
· Definitive Map Modification Order – The VoG have been investigating but have not yet got a draft investigation report ready for circulation to this Council. 

· Non Material Amendments relating to the Redrow site and the attenuation basin concerns.  The VoG are awaiting a health & safety report from Redrow, but are close to agreement on these outstanding matters. 

The Chair asked the Clerk to circulate these memos to the rest of the Council. 

At this point the Chair wished the Council to discuss and agree a policy regarding their communication with the VoG.  After a short discussion the following policy was agreed:-

· The Council expect an acknowledgement of the letter/email within 10 working days, including which officer is dealing with the matter and a rough timeframe of when it can be dealt with

· If the above is not received, the Clerk will send a chaser email, and then the Council will expect an acknowledgment with the above details within 5 working days

· If the chaser does still not result in an acknowledgment then a formal complaint will be submitted. 

· The Council will obviously take into account any out of office responses received. 

The Council agreed that these seemed realistic and fair expectations. 

AP Clerk to write to Mr Rob Thomas with details of the policy and also circulate to other Community Councils and to OVW  
7. PLANNING 

The previously circulated planning applications were reviewed:-
o
ENF/2016/0121/PC- Glan Ynys, Colwinston – Enforcement Contravention Ongoing
The Chair referred to the previously circulated draft letter of complaint regarding this planning application.  The Council agreed that the letter could be sent as seen. 

AP Clerk to send letter to Mr Rob Thomas 

o
2016/01199/FUL
Colwinston WTW, Coed Marsarnen Road, Colwinston-Construction of a permanent site access track and amendments to existing dosing kiosk (retrospective application)- NOW APPROVED
o
2016/01083/FUL  The Granary, Newland Fawr Farm, Llangan-Application for the proposed use of a former granary as a home office/bedroom


The Council agreed that they had no comments to make on The Granary application. 
8. MINUTES OF THE  PREVIOUS MEETING 
The minutes of the ordinary meeting, which took place on Tuesday 8th November 2016, had been previously circulated by the Clerk. It was proposed by Councillor Maclehose that the minutes be accepted this was seconded by Cllr Graham-Woollard. The Minutes were then signed as a true and accurate record by the Chairman and the Clerk. These will be placed on the website in due course. A hard copy will be available if requested. 
9. MATTERS ARISING 
Point 4.3 – Regarding the gate positioning at the water treatment works (WTW), Cllr Lewis had received an email from the land owner, who felt there was no problem with the gate positioning, and insisted that the gate was locked and would not be used.  He also stated that the gate had originally been in the current position before the WTW was placed there.  The Clerk confirmed that she had raised the question with highways already.

AP Clerk to enquire with both planning and highways department regarding the gate position
Point 6.2 – Llandow Recycling site – The Chair asked CC Thomas if he had any more information on the plans for this.  The VoG had confirmed to CC Thomas that the land owner had not submitted any formal proposals to the VoG regarding the site but had been in informal discussions with moving the recycling site to somewhere else on the full site.  The VoG are obviously still in discussions about the state of the entry road. 

Point 6.3 – The Clerk confirmed that she had received a remittance showing that they had received £315 from the VoG for the Christmas CASH grant.  The Council therefore discussed and Cllr Maclehose proposed the following payments out of the CASH Grant, these were seconded by Cllr Graham-Woollard and agreed by all:-
· £20 to the residents of Shire Cottage who have agreed to use their electricity to light the Christmas/New Year banner (Chq # 100455)
· £20 to the residents of Ty Colwyn who have agreed to use their electricity to light the Christmas Tree (Chq # 100456)
· £140 refund to Cllr Bates for the purchase of two Christmas Trees (Chq # 100453)
· £20 to the Church for the lighting up of the Church (Chair to find out who to make cheque payable to for this payment)

The Chair also asked the Clerk to write to Clive Edwards thanking him for his time and efforts in helping to collect and install the Christmas Trees. 

AP Clerk to send letter of thanks

Point 10.3- Village Book – Cllr Maclehose reported that this was progressing well.
Point 10.4 – Little Hill – the work on the broken steps has now been completed and also the reflector strips.  The Council agreed the payment for the invoice of £310 (Chq # 100454)
The Chair confirmed that the broken wooden bollards had also been replaced and the Council agreed the payment for the invoice of £240 (Chq # 100454)
Point 10.8 – War Memorial Flowers – As agreed in the last meeting, Cllr Bates had purchased a flower stand for the war memorial.  The Council agreed a refund of £47.78 to Cllr Bates for this purchase (Chq # 100453) 

10. CLERK’S REPORT
The Clerks report was reviewed and the following matters discussed:-
Report from Welsh Water re WTW site – The Clerk informed the Council of the report from the Welsh Water representative.  There was a discussion on the potential work of lining the pipes.  Cllr Maclehose wished to raise with the VoG the fact that the kerb stones are in the stream partially blocking it.  
AP Clerk to report to highways and ask them to chase Welsh Water for their removal
Fields in Trust proposals – The Council were delighted to receive the support of Cllr Gwyn John regarding the protection of the playing fields.  In regard to the school playing fields, the Clerk was asked to contact the Head teacher to enquire about ownership.
AP Clerk to write to Head teacher asking for clarification of ownership and explaining the FIT plan
Whilst discussing the school, the Chair raised the fact that the Community Council governor on the school governing body was from Llandow Council.  He explained that there was an agreement to alternate CC governors every four years and felt it was probably soon that this governor’s tenure was coming to an end.

AP Clerk to write to Governing Body asking for confirmation on when the tenure came to an end

The following correspondence had been received by the Clerk:-
06/12/16
Email from Cllr Bates re Update from Marcus Goldsworthy

06/12/16
Email from OVW re Welsh Government well prepared to take on fiscal duties

05/12/16
Email from Welsh Water re work on Colwinston WTW 

02/12/16
Email from OVW re The Ombudsman's Casebook - Issue 26

29/11/16
Email from VoG re LDBCW Electoral Review: Policy and Practice

29/11/16 
Email from Cllr Bates re update on meeting with Rob Thomas

28/11/16
Email from VoG re Christmas & New Year transport

28/11/16
Letter from Cllr Gwyn John re Fields in Trust request 

25/11/16
Email from Cllr Graham-Woollard re Update on Broadband

24/11/16
Email from OVW re The Draft Account and Audit (Wales) (Amendment) Regulations 2016

24/11/16
OVW nov information bulletin

21/11/16
Email from Cllr Graham – Woollard update on Glan Ynys 

21/11/16
Email from Cllr Lewis re Roadside Gully from Village to Ty Draw farmhouse

20/11/16
Email from Cllr Lewis re update required for Substation

15/11/16
Email from VoG re INDEPENDENT REMUNERATION PANEL FOR WALES (IRPW) : INFORMATION RE PAYMENTS TO COUNCILLORS

15/11/16
Email from VoG re affordable housing flat rental

15/11/16
Email from Inspector Steve Davies re reminder to operators re parking of speed camera van

15/11/16
Email from NRW change to Reporting phone number

09/11/16
Email from Cllr Lewis re Glan Ynys plans

09/11/16
Email from Cllr Graham-Woollard re updates on various matters from meeting

02/11/16
Email from OVW re The Ombudsman's Casebook - Issue 26

Cllr Lewis confirmed that he would review the LDBCW Electoral Review: Policy and Practice report before the next meeting
AP Clerk to agenda a Councillors report on this matter for January meeting

Finance

Funds as of 02/11/2016 £9,113(cashbook) incl £3,200 lottery grant for Village Book.

The Clerk has submitted a VAT reclaim for £336.71. 

Receipts – None 
Payments to be authorised

05/12/2016
Anstee Landscape & Tree Felling Contractors
100451 £1176
13/12/2016
Dianne Malley (Payroll services) 100452 £29
Cllr Lewis proposed the authorisation of the above payments; this was seconded by Cllr Maclehose and agreed by all. The cheques were signed by two signatories. 

11. COUNCILLORS REPORTS
Report by Cllr Graham-Woollard on Broadband issues-  Cllr Graham-Woollard reported that since the last meeting he had sent a comprehensive analysis of the Broadband issues to Mr Ed Hunt( the Southern Wales Area Director of BT ). A BT team who this week have worked in Colwinston confirmed that there was an infrastructure issue with the cables in Colwinston.  They also explained that the ‘green box’ had five main outlets, two of which were currently being used, an additional one would be used for the Redrow estate leaving two spare. Therefore as they were not at capacity the Redrow estate should not have any effect on the existing resident’s Broadband.  
Cllr Graham- Woollard asked if the village website could be used to request further detail on broadband speeds and issues in the village.  He would also follow up with Alun Cairns’ office on what issues and solutions BT expected to occur in the short and long term, and to request information on what work BT had been recently doing on Crack Hill. 

The Chair thanked Cllr Graham-Woollard for his work and update. 

Cllr Graham – Woollard had also received reports of a blocked footpath with a broken stile, he would provide the footpath number to the Clerk.

AP Clerk to report to Rights of Way team
Cllr Maclehose wished to report what appeared to be an unauthorised sign by the Green Lane Bridleway. 

AP Clerk to report to Highways team

Cllr Maclehose was also very concerned by the clouds of gas that had been omitted recently from Aberthaw Power Station.  CC Thomas confirmed that the VoG were already investigating the matter with Natural Resources Wales. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING  

The next meeting of the Community Council will take place on Tuesday January 10th 2019 at 19.30pm in the Sycamore Tree Inn.  
The Chair wished everyone a very Happy Christmas and New Year.
The meeting was closed at 9.05pm
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………

CHAIRMAN, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

DATE…………………………………………………………………….

SIGNED…………………………………………………………………

CLERK, COLWINSTON COMMUNTY COUNCIL

 DATE……………………………………………………………………
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